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In other alumni news – Jan Jay reported that she retired two years ago.  She has three 
grandchildren two of whom live in Texas. 
Judy Lynch Kopaniasz ‘80 retired in 2018 and now is volunteering at church.  She has a 
son and a daughter both nurses and she has four grandchildren two living in Ohio and two 
in Virginia.   
Ellie Sharp Wagner ’94 obtained her MSN with Judy Kopaniasz and is now working as a 
DNP Nurse Consultant with Kaplin Nursing America.  Ellie has a daughter who is an ICU 
nurse in Ann Arbor and a son who graduated from Ferris State and is working as a diesel 
mechanic.   
Some members of the class of 1964 – Julie Lumbrezer Agosti, Diane Feck Callahan, Mary 
Alice Nusbaum Hulbert, Roberta Weber Johnson and RoseAnn Moore Wernert have been 
getting together every fall for many years.  Members take turns in planning the 3 to 4 day 
event every year.   They also reported that Julie, Diane and Roberta all worked at St. 
Charles following graduation.   
Marcia Jesionowski Buckenmeyer ‘ 63  attended the Banquet which was notable because 
she was Diane Callahan’s “Big Sis” while in school and they had not seen each other since 
graduation.   
Annual Treasurer’s Report – Jan Blaszczyk ‘78 reported that for 2023 the total amount 
of Alumni funds equaled $963,047.15 which was down approximately $10,000 from the 
previous year.   
53 scholarships were given in 2023 (11 less than 2022) for a total of $63,774.25.  
Donations for 2023 including member donations $10,729 which was realized from dues at 
$5,820, $2,230 from funds, $365 from the Bakeless Bake Sale, $869 for postage and 
$1,165 from unspecified sources.  This is about the same as 2022.   
Disbursements in the form of mailings, printing, stipends, website and other expenses 
totaled $13,498.21.   
Membership for 2023 was 388 paid members, an increase of 23 from the prior year. 
Distribution percentage was 7.24%, up slightly from 2022.  This is an important figure as 
we are required to donate 5% annually to maintain our tax-exempt status.   
Other donations – The estate of Rosemary Watson, long time treasurer, accounted for 
$9,621.71 and $585.00 was donated in memory of Sharlotte Turin.   
Pat Yancy reminded the group that in 2002 when then president, Judy Spak, moved the 
Alumni’s money from the St. Vincent Foundation to the Delp Corporation our account held 
$750,000.00 in it.    In the ensuing years we have given over $1 million in scholarships and 
still have more money than in 2002.   
Ms. Yancy also reminded the group that in spite of the fact the School of Nursing closed 25 
years ago, the Alumni Association continues to educate nurses.   
 
 
 

  

 

 


